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St. Matthew’s Messenger

February 2015
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

To receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements please go to our website http://stmatthewspennington.org/, click on the link “sign up for emails” under “About us” to add yourself to our mailing list. The Church is open for prayer and meditation during parish office hours on weekdays:  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday from 9am-4pm and Tuesdays and Fridays till 12noon.

PREACHING SCHEDULE FOR FEBRUARY 
February 8
8 & 10am, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming

February 15
8 & 10am, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming

February 18
Ash Wednesday 




7am and Noon, Holy Eucharist w/Ashes, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming




4:30pm, Children’s Ash Wednesday Service w/Ashes, The Rev. Lisa Caton




7:30pm, The Rt. Rev. George E. Councell, Holy Eucharist w/Ashes

February 22
8 & 10am, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming
February 25
7am, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming
Looking ahead through Holy Week
Sunday, March 1


 8 & 10am, The Rt. Rev. George E. Councell, preacher & celebrant 

Wednesday, March 4

 7am Lenten Eucharist, celebrant TBD

Sunday, March 8, 15 & 22
       
 8 & 10am, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming, preacher & celebrant

Wednesdays, March 11, 18 & 25
 7am Lenten Eucharist, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming 

Palm Sunday. March 29

8 & 10am, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming, celebrant; 
    Rev. Dr. John Goerss, preacher

Wednesday, April 1


 7am Lenten Eucharist, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming

Maundy Thursday, April 2

 8pm Holy Eucharist w/Foot Washing, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming

Good Friday, April 3

12 noon Ecumenical Good Friday Service, 
The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming; 
 3pm children’s service, The Rev. Lisa Caton

Holy Saturday, Saturday, April 4
 8pm The Great Vigil of Easter, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming 

Easter Sunday, April 5

 8 & 10am services, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming

Clergy Support

We pray that our parish family stays safe and healthy during this period of transition.  However if you find yourself or a family member in need of clergy support, please call the church office.  Several clergy friends of St. Matthew’s are providing pastoral care as needed.  If your need occurs during an evening or weekend please contact one of the wardens. 


Kate Westbrook (732)322-3545


Jim McGuire (609)468-5595
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Lent - holy WEEK - EASTER schedule

February 18, Ash Wednesday

  7:00am, Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes

12 Noon, Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes
  4:30pm, Children’s Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes

  7:30pm, Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes
Lent – Lenten Groups February 23 – March 16, Potluck on March 22
March 29, Palm Sunday – 8 and 10am 

April 2, Maundy Thursday –
8:00pm, Service with Foot Washing
April 3, Good Friday – 12noon, Ecumenical Service

April 4, Saturday -
8:00pm, EASTER VIGIL
April 5, Sunday -
8 and 10am, EASTER SUNDAY
[image: image3.jpg]m DESTINATIONS



SAINT MATTHEW’S LADIES LUNCHEON - February 11 at 12:30pm,
at the home of Joan Verplanck, 48 Poor Farm Rd. Pennington

  Joan will provide the entrée, those attending provide Salads, Sides and Desserts or Wine. If this is not possible for anyone just bring something for the soup kitchen and we will get it in the right hands.

We plan to start the cookbook again but on a small scale, so bring your favorite recipes. We plan on getting this together over the summer. Please let Carol Flanders know by February 6 if you plan on attending, e-mail caf1118@aol.com or 609-882-4915. Hope to see you there.
March luncheon (Possibly Carols home), April (Kay Goerss) and May (possibly Junes home in Lambertville). In June we will dine out.
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 New Grocery Coupon Program Coordinator

Andy Swords has taken over coordinating the grocery coupon program.  Besides taking on this role Andy is an usher, just finished his role as PLG co-president and is very active in Battle Against Hunger. Thank you, Andy, for taking on this important role.

Our Vestry leadership also wishes to extend a heartfelt thanks to Bob and Sylvia Hunt for their years of service to St. Matthew’s as coordinators of this program. St. Matthew’s reaped the rewards of their hard work.

[image: image5.jpg]


Destinations for February
Destinations, our middle school youth group, will gather on Wednesday, February 11. Interested in joining our parent email list? Contact Diana Drake at drakeink@aol.com or at 609-730-9037

KAIROS KORNER
Please join us for a Kairos Koffee Hour following the 10am service on Sunday, February 8th in honor of our wonderful Feast Bread Bakers who provide the delicious home-baked bread for our youngest children to share during their communion time each Sunday. Since St Valentine’s Day will be coming up, we will have a Valentine art activity for the children while the adults relax and enjoy some fellowship. Beverages and good eats for all!
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Our Children’s Interactive Ash Wednesday Service will be held on February 18th at 4:30pm.  

Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the Lenten season. It is a time for us to prepare to celebrate the great gift that God has given us through His Son, Jesus. Lent is an annual opportunity to grow in our faith. It is a perfect time to abstain from unhealthy things in our lives and to make choices to do things that will make our relationship with God healthier and stronger. Challenge yourself this year and be creative in how you make Lent meaningful for you and your family! Here are some ideas to consider: 

· Make a display of 40 candles (this can be as simple and inexpensive as tea lights inside of metallic muffin cups or votives inside simple glass holders). Light one candle each night as you say a simple prayer for a loved one, a prayer of thanks and offering of something you will do better, give up, something good you will start to do.  

· Memorize a meaningful Bible verse or prayer. Use a concordance to find scripture that speaks of something specific that moves you.  Many Bibles include a concordance in the back or you can search online. For example, you can search “love” and the concordance will show you the scripture verses that contain the word love.

· Go through your closets, through your book & DVD collections, toys, etc and pick out items that are in good condition that you could give away to someone in need. Donate them to a charity or local organization of your choice such as HomeFront or Womanspace.

· Adopt our Kairos prayer circle tradition! Light a “Christ candle”, to remind you that God is with you, as you say a prayer before bed either as a family or individually with each of your children. 
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Pot Luck and the Music of Ralph Vaughan Williams

English composer Ralph Vaughan Williams not only composed symphonies, choral masterpieces, chamber works, and songs, but he was the major force behind the compilation of the 1906 English Hymnal. He was also a collector of English folk music and song.  Bring a dish and come learn about the man and his music with fellow parishioner and musician Nora Sirbaugh on Sunday, February 15 at 6 p.m.
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St. Matthew’s Book Club - February 19 at 7:30pm, in the library

Excellent Women by Barbara Pym. Mildred Lathbury is a clergyman's daughter and a spinster in the England of the 1950s, one of those 'excellent women' who tend to get involved in other people's lives - such as those of her new neighbor and the vicar next door. This is Barbara Pym's world at its funniest. 
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Join us at St. Matthew’s for our

Annual Mardi Gras Pancake Supper

on

Tuesday, February 17th
5 to 7:30pm

Adults $6.00 

Children (ages 6-12) $3.00

Children under 6 FREE!

Our all-you-can-eat feast includes pancakes, sausage, fresh fruit, juice and hot beverages.

The Pancake Supper is sponsored by the Parish Life Guild and staffed by LOGOS and our mission trip participants. 

All proceeds benefit our summer mission trips to Urban Promise and El Hogar!
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Search Committee Progress …

Our Senior Warden, Kate, asked me to give an update to the parish on the status of the search for our new rector.  With the departure of our beloved interim rector, Peggy, on top of the loss of our long-term rector, Jack, the parishioners of St. Matthew’s are “a little on edge,” Kate observed.  “Is there anything we can report to allay their now heightened concerns for the future of our very special parish?”

I’m pleased to share that our Search is going well.  Well … because the members of St. Matthew’s supplied the tools that are critical to an effective Search:  a Parish Profile that conveys clearly, sincerely, and beautifully who we are, what we have accomplished, the ways in which we want to grow as a parish and the challenges we know we must address to achieve that growth;  a Search Committee – 12 very hardworking and dedicated parishioners entrusted to represent the needs and desires of the parish, as reflected in the Parish Profile in order to discern the right next rector for our Church; and Prayer, from the mouths and hearts of those who fill the pews at 8:00 and 10:00 every Sunday:  

Almighty God … guide the minds of those who shall choose a rector for this parish, that we may receive a faithful pastor , who will care for your people and equip us for our ministries; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

But there is one more tool we need at this time … Patience from all of you who eagerly await the arrival of the good shepherd, the right shepherd, and from your Search Committee who are hard at work to discern very diligently and very surely the right faithful pastor for our treasured community.

We are making progress. I am confident that we will complete this journey successfully and that with God’s help, by early Summer, we will find the right match between our needs and a good shepherd who can lead us to their fulfillment.  All we ask in the meantime is your continued prayers and your patience.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Zompa, Search Committee Chairperson
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Lenten Small Groups Are Back
Are you interested in joining us in exploring our faith in the Lenten season? We are organizing small Lenten Groups in parishioner's homes during Lent. The plan is to convene for four sessions, beginning the week of February 23rd, plus communal pot luck at Belmont Hall on Sunday, March 22nd. Together we will explore "What Wondrous Love", a presentation of the story of Holy Week. We will share desserts and discussions of how the Gospel texts of Jesus’ last week on earth through the artwork of John August Swanson. With the beauty and power of art and sacred texts, we hope these gatherings act as a new catalyst for you on your journey of faith as well as an opportunity to join with others in a community of faith. If you are interested, please contact Sally Burkman, s_burkman13@msn.com or 609-737-9495. 

[image: image13.jpg]


MARK YOU CALENDARS NOW

Free Family Bingo Night on Saturday, March 14th 

from 6pm to 7:30pm in Belmont Hall.

Open to all ages.

Snacks, beverages, and kid-friendly prizes will be offered.

A free will offering will be collected for a children’s outreach project

                                    Look for more details and the specific Children’s Project we will be donating to!
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BRANDON SAN FILIPPO’S EAGLE SCOUT PROJECT

BENEFITS LITTLE LEISURE NURSERY SCHOOL

Brandon San Filippo, a 17 year-old junior at Hopewell Valley Central High School, recently led a group of local Boy Scouts in constructing a new fence around the Little Leisure nursery school playground at St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church in Pennington. The project is part of Brandon’s efforts to attain his Eagle Scout certification.  Brandon has participated in scouting since first grade, when he began as a Cub Scout. He also has a history with Little Leisure, having attended the nursery school as a little boy. “It was interesting to be back to where I learned some of my core values,” he said.

The fence is made of untreated cedar. “It’s safe for children and the environment,” Brandon noted. “There aren’t any chemicals in the wood.”

The project took several months of planning, which he did in conjunction with nursery school director Tammy Eng. The actual construction was done during the summer, so that the children wouldn’t be without a playground for any length of time. He set up a couple of work sessions and had assistance from troop members and family members, including a grandfather who traveled to Pennington from Bethlehem, PA, to be part of the effort. The scouts faced some difficulty in placing the posts exactly eight feet apart, and had to shorten some sections and lengthen others; the gates also proved a bit challenging, as the hardware provided didn’t work with the scouts’ design. Brandon said he taught several younger scouts how to use tools properly and also learned to be patient with his volunteers, and to provide them with positive feedback.

 “It’s taught me a lot about leadership and friends. I enjoy learning new skills, and teaching other people new skills,” he said.

The road to the Eagle Scout rank is a long one, he said. Although the project itself is done, he still must file paperwork with the regional council, and have a meeting with his troop leader, (Scott Watterson, a parishioner at St. Matthew’s), to discuss how the project went, and how he was able to serve as a leader.

Brandon is on the cross country and track teams. He lives in Hopewell with his parents, Karen and Arthur. He has an older sister, Chelsea, and a younger sister, Amber. After completing high school, he plans to attend college.
